
 

 

 

  
 

  

Date: July 10, 2025 

To: Mayor and Town Council 

From: Sean O’Keefe 

Re: Consideration and Approval: Approval for Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) 

Restriping of Palm Ave. to Remove On-Street Parking  

Objective: 

To consider a proposal to approve Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) restriping of Palm Avenue 

(State Road 19) to eliminate on-street parking. 

Summary: 

This item was requested for inclusion on the agenda by Councilor Everline. At present, there is no engineering 

analysis or documentation from FDOT outlining the specific scope or implications of the proposed restriping.  

Changes to on-street parking could affect residential access, local business operations, public safety, and traffic 

flow. Depending on design and context, the removal of on-street parking may reduce vehicle-pedestrian conflicts, 

improve line-of-sight visibility at intersections, and enhance roadway throughput. 

Fiscal Impact: 
 

There is no direct fiscal impact. 

 

Staff Recommendation: 
 

Staff does not have enough information to make a recommendation either way. 


